August 20, 2024

The Board of Supervisors met at 9:00 o’clock A.M. with Jean Heiden, chair presiding. Members present were Schultz, Dozark, Heiden,
Muhlbauer, and Rosburg.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.
The Board approved the Clerk of Court Fees for July 2024.
The Board approved the hiring of Adrian Chesney, Appraiser, Assessor’s Office.
The Board approved the hiring of KalLee Hansen, Family Support Specialist, Public Health.
The Board had a discussion with Holmes Murphy and IGHCP (via Zoom) regarding transition of County Insurance Plan.
At 10:20 o’clock A.M., a motion was made by Schultz, seconded by Muhlbauer to open the public hearing for the Crawford County Board
of Supervisors and City of Manilla intend to exchange property owned by the respective parties lying within the City of Manilla —
Crawford County property, Lots 9 and 10, Block 21, City of Manilla. City of Manilla property, Lots 5 and 6, Block 21, City of Manilla.
Motion was passed unanimously. There were no written objections or oral objections. At 10:22 o’clock A.M. a motion was made by
Rosburg, seconded by Dozark to close the hearing.

Motion was passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Schultz, seconded Rosburg to approve the following resolution:
RESOLUTION #2024-30

RESOLUTION REGARDING
REAL PROPERTY EXCHANGE WITH MANILLA
WHEREAS, the County owns Lots 9 and 10 of Block 21 in the City of Manilla;
WHEREAS, the City of Manilla owns Lots 5 and 6 of Block 21 in the City of Manilla;
WHEREAS, the County, through its Engineer, and the City of Manilla have agreed to exchange these parcels at zero cost;
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Supervisors of Crawford County, that the County will transfer Lots 9 and 10 of

Block 21 in the City of Manilla to the City of Manilla in exchange for Lots 5 and 6 of Block 21 in the City of Manilla by Quit Claim Deed
for no consideration as Crawford County Board of Supervisors deem it to be in the public interest for the transfer of these lots.

Voting Aye: Schultz, Dozark, Heiden, Muhlbauer and Rosburg. Motion passed unanimously.

The Board had a discussion about the Opioid funding for Manning Regional Healthcare Center with Taya Vonnahme, Director of
Recovery Center. No action was taken at this time.
A motion was made by Rosburg, seconded by Dozark to approve to abate 3 mobile homes and remove from tax rolls located in Ohl Trailer
Park in Dow City.

Motion was passed unanimously.
The Board had a discussion for naming county building at 115 N. 14" Street, formerly the City Center. No action was taken at this time.
On motion duly seconded the Board adjourned at 11:35 o’clock A.M.

Agendas for the next meeting are posted and available at the Courthouse on Friday at 4:30 o’clock P.M. preceding the next meeting.
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